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Dear Friends of Sunrise, 
 
What an exciting year so far! We hope you enjoy 
hearing all news from Sunrise Orphanage, Sunrise 
Children’s Village (SCV), our Education Scholarship 
Programs, Community Training Centres and SCAI in 
Australia, all of which are flourishing! 
 

Sunrise Orphanage 
There have been so many highlights so far; 4 more 
children successfully graduated with their SLC 
(School Leaving Certificate), the children have taken 
on senior positions like that of School Captain and 
other leadership roles, have excelled in their end 
of year exams and won more awards. Seven 
children were re-integrated to families or 
independent living in the community, and 40 youth 
completed CRC (UN Convention on the Rights of the 
Child) training. 
 

In addition to these, the children participated in various 
extra-curricular activities and programs both at 
Sunrise, their school and in the community, enjoyed 
excursions, picnics and a 6 day trek to Langtang, and 
had some very special visits from 2 SCAI committee 
members, sponsors, donors and volunteers.  
 

The staff also underwent some training and 
development programs, including UN CRC) training, 
Electrical and Thanka Painting with the children. 
 

The new Sunrise development in Gurje village (i.e. 
SCV), is also now underway, with official registration 
of the partnership between Sunrise and the local village 
school, Kalika Devi, the addition of class 9 and the 
building of new classrooms.  
 

In Australia, we welcomed a new Secretary to the 
SCAI committee and have been busy planning our big 
event in Adelaide on September 1st. 
 

3 more successful SLC graduates! 
We are thrilled to announce that our second batch of SLC 
graduates were just as successful as the first! Pema 
Lama, who left Sunrise to live with his aunty 2 years ago 
(and is now in our Education Scholarship Program) got a 
Distinction with 85.75%, along with Saugat Mainali 
from Sunrise with 80%. Binita Lama and Lokendra 
Tamang got first division with 76.25% and 
74.63% respectively. Congratulations must go to them 
all on such fantastic results! After studying from 6.30am 

to almost 6.30pm, with homework on top of that, their 
results were well deserved!  All 4 students have gone 
on to enrol in Science College together in 
Kathmandu. 
 

 
Above: Successful SLC Graduates 2012 (L-R); 
Pema Lama, Saugat Mainali, Binita Lama and 
Lokendra Tamang 
 
Final 3rd Term Exam Results 
In addition to the fantastic results of our SLC students, 
the rest of the Sunrise children also did extremely well 

again. Mansing Aidee & Bipin Thapa continued their 
outstanding performances attaining 2nd & 5th rank in their 
classes respectively and 11 other students came in the 
top 10. This is excluding classes 8 & 9 who are awaiting 
final results from the District Board. 
 

 
Above: Most outstanding student Mansingh Aidee  
 
Sunrise children lead the way as School Captain 
and other leadership roles in 2012! 
Khim Maya BK who continues to excel academically and 
personally in so many amazing ways was voted School 
Captain much to our delight, but no surprise! Supporting 

her is our wonderful and extremely helpful Buddhiman 
Shrestha in the role of Vice Captain. 
 

Ganesh Rokaya was voted Editor of the School 
Newspaper, Amber Tamang the Singing Co-ordinator, 
Mariyam Tamang the Dance coordinator, Bipin Tamang 
the Games Coordinator and Mangaldas Shrestha the 
Vice -coordinator of Drama. 

NEWSLETTER 
Edition 21, 

June 2012 
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Above: Khim Maya BK from Sunrise, School 
Captain 2012  
 
OCCED Chess Competition 
6 children from Sunrise Orphanage participated in the 
Organisation for Community, Child and 
Environment Development (OCCED) Inter-homes 
chess competition with Chham Bahadur Tamang coming 
2nd, Yaham Tamang 4th and Raja Rana 5th.  Bipin Thapa 
won a special award for being the youngest participant at 
8 years old. 
 

Re-integration of 7 children to families/community 
We are delighted that we have been able to re-
integrate 7 children so far this year from Sunrise 
back to their families, or, in the case of the graduate 
students, settling them in the local community.  
 

17 year old Lokendra Tamang who recently 
completed his SLC, returned to his village for over a 
month and completed a computer training course during 
his school holidays, and has now returned to Kathmandu 
to live with relatives and study Science at college.  
 

14 year old Sudha Lama recently returned to live with 
her mother who is now living in Kathmandu along with 
her younger sister. Her older sister will remain at Sunrise 
until the end of this school year to complete her SLC and 
will then also return to her mother’s home. 
 

18 year old Ranjit Rana and 19 year old Sujata 
Rana who recently completed their first year of college 
(year 11) have, after around 10 years, returned to live 
with their mother, now in Kathmandu. They have both 
recently commenced year 12 at the same college, with 
Ranjit studying Science and Sujata Management 
(majoring in Hotel Management). Sujata has already been 
working in a hotel on a part time basis for over a year 
now in preparation for this move towards independence. 
 

Basudev and Binita Lama (18 and 17 years old 
respectively), have also completed their SLC (year 10), 
in 2011 and 2012 respectively and are living in 
Kathmandu together, next door to some relatives. During 
their holidays they spent almost a month in their village 
with relatives, before returning to Kathmandu to continue 

their studies. Basudev has just commenced his 2nd year 
of Engineering College for which he won a 3 year 
scholarship, and Binita is commencing 1st year Science at 
college in July. 
 
20 year old Pasang Sherpa recently completed his 1st 
year of Management at college (year 11) and during his 
holidays returned to his village to spend time with his 
family as well as doing some work experience teaching at 
the local school in Gurje, home of our new SCV project. 
Pasang is now living independently in Kathmandu and has 
recently commenced his 2nd year of college. 
 

 
Above: (L-R): Re-integrated youth: Boys Lokendra 
Tamang, Pasang Sherpa, Ranjit Rana, Basudev 
Lama, Pema Lama and girls Sujata Rana, Binita 
Lama and Susmita Lama.  
 
Home visits for re-integration planning 
Some of the Sunrise children were sent to our Sunrise 
home during the conflict period in Nepal 4 to 7 years ago 
from other poorly run orphanages or directly from their 
homes through the Child Welfare Board. Our aim has 
been to re-connect as many of these children as 

possible with family members over recent years, 
encouraging them to spend time with them in school 
holidays to re-build relationships, as some had not seen 
their families for up to 10 years.  
 
The Sunrise staff have continued to visit children’s 
families in their villages over recent months to 
assess their situation and along with family members, 
determine whether their situation has improved enough 
for families to now care for the children full time, with the 
support of the Sunrise Education Scholarship Program. 
With this counseling and support from Sunrise, we believe 
that we will be able to successful re-integrate more 
children at the end of this school year (April 2013). 
 
UN CRC (UN Convention on the Rights of the Child) 
Training 
Around 20 of the children who participated in the 2 
day workshop in 2009 completed a full day 
refresher workshop, and, in addition to this, 
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around 25 new youth participated for the first time 
this year. The training was centred around the 
Convention on the Rights of the Child and covered key 
issues of survival (needs vs wants, staying healthy), 
development (education and learning), protection 
(security, identity, protection from abuse) and 
participation (expression of thought, opinion, being 
involved). The sessions involved lots of participatory 
group work and interaction which all the children 
thoroughly enjoyed and gained a lot from. 
 

 
Above: Repa and his group actively participating in 
the UN CRC Training 

 
Ongoing Training and Development Programs  
Dance/Singing/Music 
The children have continued their weekly singing, dance 
and music lessons and continue to perform regularly at 
various local festivals and programs. 
 
Thanka Painting 
After several months of hard work, 15 children and 2 
carers have almost completed this year’s thanka 

paintings, which will be ready for sale in a few weeks.  
75% of the proceeds go into the children’s personal bank 
accounts, with the remaining 25% going to cover the cost 
of the art teacher and materials. 
 
Computing 
The children continue to use the 4 computers at Sunrise 
to develop their skills in various programs, now using 
them for some school projects. We are in need of more 
computers as more and more children are starting to 
study computing at school so if anyone is keen to support 
this please let us know! 
 

Sunrise Medical / Rehabilitation Therapy Program 
The 7 disabled and otherwise physically impaired children 
at Sunrise continued to receive regular rehabilitation 
therapy from our Sunrise physiotherapist, Surendra 
Bajracharya. This program not only benefits the children 
physically, but continues to give them greater confidence 

and enthusiasm through their improved mobility and 
support.   
 

Extra-Curricular Activities 
The children have continued to participate in various 
extra-curricular activities at school, at home and in the 
community. 
 

School Activities… 
Sarswati Puja and SLC Student Farewell Day 
Saraswati is the Hindu Goddess of knowledge, education 
and learning, so a festival in her honour is important for 
students in particular. A Puja (worship) is held in many 
schools and homes nationwide, including Sunrise. On this 
day, people pray for her guidance in gaining knowledge 
and a good education. On this occasion, the school took 
the opportunity to combine this special day with a 
wonderful farewell program for the graduating students. 
 

 
Above: School Vice-captain Buddhiman Shrestha 
from Sunrise helping to organize the Sarswati Puja 
program at Sarswati school 
 
Parents Day and Teachers Day are always highlights 
on the Sarswati School calendar, and again this year they 
were both fantastic programs, full of song, dance, drama, 
speeches, various other performances by several of the 
Sunrise and other students, and distribution of prizes for 
various outstanding performances. 
 

Competitions 
The children have also participated in numerous other 
school competitions and programs including quizes, 
drawing, dancing, singing, poetry, project work 
demonstrations, speeches and sports, with many 
Sunrise children winning awards in the various 
categories. 
 
 

Excursions 
The school also organized some very interesting and 
educational excursions for the children, to museums and  
other historical sites with class 10 very fortunate to go 
to Chitwan and Pokhara. 
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Activities in the community… 
Sunrise children invited to perform dances and 
singing at Nepal Tourism Board 
9 children from Sunrise were invited to perform various 
individual and group dances in traditional costume at a 
program at the Nepal Tourism Board Concert Hall, with 
our very talented Bharat Pariyar invited to sing solo. 
 

 
Above: (L-R) Sanjeev Bhatta, Laxmi Shakya, Ram 
Chandra Gharti, Sudha Lama, Anita Lama, Manoj 
Subba, Durga Shakya, Ganesh Tamang and Bharat 
Pariyar performing at the Nepal Tourism Board  
 

Activities at Sunrise home… 
Picnics to Dulikhel and Godawari Botanic Gardens 
All of the Sunrise children and carers enjoyed a wonderful 
picnic at Dulikhel in January, followed by a trip to the 
Godawari Botanic Gardens in April. In usual Sunrise style, 
the day was full of laughter, singing, dancing, games and 
in Dulikhel a hike up the 1000 steps to the lookout to take 
in the stunning Himalayan mountain view.  
 

 
Above: Raji Tamang, Arati Tamang and Laxmi 
Rana enjoying the Sunrise picnic to Dulikhel  
 

Festivals 
Holi, also known as the festival of colours, was 
celebrated in early March, at a time when the weather is 
starting to get hot and dry. Water is sprayed around 
liberally, often these days with water balloons, as a 
reminder that the monsoons will be coming in a couple of 
months. Coloured powder, particularly red, is also 

smeared liberally on anyone and everyone that you meet 
on this day, and there is no saying “no!” The Sunrise 
children had lots of fun again this year celebrating 
together with lots of colour and laughter. 
 

 
Above: Parbati Rai enjoying the water and red dye 
during Holi Festival 
 
Parties and celebrations 
A couple of months rarely go by without some sort of 
party or celebration at Sunrise. The children’s 
birthday’s are celebrated on a bi-monthly basis, 
which are always an absolute hoot for both the children 

and the adults!  
 

We also celebrated Mother’s Day in April, which is 
always a special day at Sunrise, with the children 
showering their Sunrise “mothers” and “aunties” with lots 
of treats, hugs, cards. As is tradition, hand feeding them 
sweets can get rather messy but what a joy!  
 

Trek to Goisaikund Lake, Langtang 
The second Sunrise trek to the Langtang region kicked off 
at the end of March, with the 6 boys who just completed 
year 8 and 9 enjoying a brilliant 6 days in the mountains, 
while the other senior children visited their families. Every 
day was a new adventure, full of laughter, song, games, 
and some weary legs (mainly by us oldies!) 
 

 
Above: Mansingh, Buddhiman, Ganesh, Lal and our 
guide  about to start the snow fight with Repa and 
Bishnu on our stunning trek to Gosaikund, 
Langtang 
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Himalayan Hash House Harriers Run 
Every Saturday in Kathmandu, the Himalayan Hash House 
Harriers group set off on a 10-12km cross country 
adventure. When we find some time in between all of the 
other children’s activities we take a group of teens for the 
outing as part of their Encouragement Awards. With a 
mix of young and old, foreigners and Nepalese, and some 
traditional club songs at the end it’s always a great 
adventure!  
 

 
Above: Buddhiman, Lal, Mansingh, Sabin and 
Yuvraj enjoying the festivities after a fun Hash 

House Harriers run 
 

Sunrise children visit families in school holidays 
Most of the other senior students of class 8 and 9 
returned to visit their families during the 2 week school 
holidays, further building their family ties and 
reconnecting with their village roots, which was a great 
experience for all of them. 
 

Sunrise Encouragement Awards 
Through our bi-monthly Encouragement Awards, we have 
continued to reward not only the academically successful, 
but those who strive to excel in the areas of  
 

 Love, respect, care, kindness and service to the 

Sunrise family members;  
 Have a positive attitude and dedication to their 

education and personal development; and 
 Show responsibility and care of themselves and their 

belongings, including prayer, meditation, personal 
cleanliness and hygiene etc.  

 

The most recent awards went to: Binam Thapa, 
Parbati Rai, Sanjeev Bhatta and Marium Tamang.  
 

The previous awards  went to: Bhaskar Bhandari, 
Mitthu Tamang, Raj Kuma Shrestha and Anita Lama. 
 

Special visits from SCAI committee members, 
children’s sponsors, donors and volunteers 
Sarah Thom, long term sponsor and SCAI 
committee member made her 4th visit to Sunrise in 
March. The children are always delighted to see her, 
especially her cheeky little sponsor child Subash Tamang. 
Sarah has been invaluable to Sunrise through her various 

roles, friend, sponsor, committee member, fundraiser and 
volunteer - we all appreciate your contribution 
enormously – thank you Sarah! 
 

 
Above: SCAI committee member and long term 
sponsor Sarah Thom with her sponsor child Subash 
Tamang (wearing her glasses!) 
 
Deepa Rai who has been a long term sponsor of Sunrise 
and who recently joined the SCAI committee in the role of 
Secretary also visited in April. Deepa first visited Sunrise 
about 4 years ago and since then has also helped with 
fundraising in Melbourne and building awareness of 
Sunrise amongst the Nepalese community in Australia. 
Welcome to Sunrise Nepal and Australia Deepa 
and thank you for your support thus far! 
 

Ryan Hill, who very bravely took on a 250km ultra 
marathon across the Sahara Desert in October 2011 in a 
bid to (successfully) raise over $50,000 for Sunrise visited 
us at Sunrise with wife Louise and sons Jude and Ezra in 
April. The children at Sunrise were thrilled to meet him 
after hearing about the incredible challenge he took on. 
Lou and the boys also had a fantastic time meeting and 
playing with our Sunrise children! Thank you so much 

again Ryan and everyone that supported him! 
 

 
Above: Ryan Hill, Louise Butcher and sons Jude 
and Ezra on the site of the new Sunrise home 
(SCV), which they have significantly contributed to 
through Ryan’s 250km Sahara Desert Challenge.  
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We were also thrilled to have Geoff and Emma 
Sam visit us in April. Geoff and his family have been 
great friends of Sunrise, sponsoring Arati Tamang, 
actively supporting fundraising events, and making very 
generous donations through his company Healthecare. 
 

15 year old Emma also made her own incredible 
contribution by taking on Sunrise as part of her school 
community project, holding her own fundraising event in 
Adelaide and raising over $8000 for our new home. 
Emma was a tremendous inspiration to all the children 
(and adults!) at Sunrise and we are very grateful for all 
your hard work and great success. Thank you Emma! 
 

 
Above: Geoff and Emma Sam with sponsor child 
Arati Tamang at Sunrise 
 
More sponsor visits! 
Now affectionately known by the Sunrise children as 
Grandpa 1 and Grandpa 2, sponsor Michael 
Jackson (Emma’s father) and friend Christopher 
Reilly spent a month getting to know the children after 
hearing so much for so many years! I am not sure who 
was more excited, the children or the grandpas, but it 
was certainly a wonderful experience for all involved. The 
carers were equally as excited as the children, especially 
when they were presented with a new scooter! Grandpa 1 
(by age!) is back again visiting already for a second time, 
much to everyone’s delight. 
 

 
Above: Sunrise Grandpas 1 & 2 (Michael Jackson 
and Chris Reilly) with some of the boys at Sunrise 

We were also fortunate enough to have Jane Drury, 
another one of our sponsors, visit us again in February. 
Jane sponsors 15 year old Dil Kumar Budhamagar and 
has visited twice now and plans to visit again in 
December. Thank you Jane! 
 
Volunteers  
Briony Hume and Ruby Hume 
Briony Hume from Adelaide volunteered with us at 
Sunrise for the 4th consecutive year, this year bringing her 
beautiful niece Ruby. Delightfulness and helpfulness 
definitely runs in the family, as Ruby was just as amazing 
as Briony! In addition to coming on the trek with the 
teenage boys (Ruby beat them all!), they organized many 
activities for the children, from art/craft, games, sport, 
singing, dancing, not to mention their flair in the kitchen 
helping the carers with the meals and making some 
sweet treats for all the children! Thank you both so 
much again, we really appreciate your tremendous 
input and can’t wait to have you back again! 
 

 
Above: Briony Hume with Laxmi and Sudha at 
Sunrise 
 

 
Above: Volunteer Ruby Hume with some of the 
Sunrise children 
 
Michelle Kirkeberg 
Michelle from Denmark joined us in April and May for 6 
weeks after spending a month or so in Nepal getting to 



Sunrise Children’s Association Inc. 
“Bringing a brighter future to the needy children of Nepal” 

 

                                                              7                                             www.scai.org.au 

know the Nepalese way of life. It was lovely having her 
with us, the children enjoyed very much playing various 
games with her, helping with their homework, trying her 
hand in the kitchen which is always a different experience 
for volunteers (!) and joining in the prayer and meditation 
time. Thank you for spending time at Sunrise with 
us Michelle! 
 

 
Above: Volunteer Michelle Kirkeberg with Binam 
Thapa at Sunrise 
 

Sunrise Staff training and development 
Krishna Ghimire, one of our dedicated long term 
carers, wears many hats at Sunrise including general 
handyman. To further his expertise, he applied, along 
with around 100 other young men, for a 2.5 month 
electrical training course conducted by the Nepal 
Government. We were so proud of him for being 1 of 
only 20 to be selected into the scholarship 
program (6th on the acceptance list!). He passed his 
first exams and based on his enthusiasm and competence 
we are sure he will pass his final exam also! Well done 
Krishna! 
 
All carers also participated in a full day training 

course on the UN CRC (Convention on the Rights 
of the Child). It was a similar workshop to what the 40 
Sunrise youth participated in, but naturally tailored to 
them to make it most relevant to the roles they play in 
the children’s lives. 
 

In addition to Sunrise Orphanage, we also run 
some other very exciting projects, so please read 
on! 
 

Community Education Scholarship 
Programs 
 

Benefiting over 400 needy children! 
 

1) Kalimati Slums in Kathmandu 
2) Kathmandu Valley 
3) Jhapa District (Sth Eastern Nepal) 
4) Sindhupalchowk District  
5) Mustang District 

 
i. Kalimati Slums Scholarship Program 
This is the 5th year this program has been running in 
the Kalimati slums and includes: 
 

 Sponsorship of 104 children to attend a good 
quality, local government school;  

 

 Before and after school tuition in the slums for 
the class 4-9 students to give them support in doing 
their homework, as they receive little support if any 
from their parents/guardians who are generally 
illiterate; and 

 

 Classes during the day in the slums ‘school’ for 
around 50 pre-school children. By having a school 
located in the slums, it has encouraged some of the 
parents from the lowest caste’s, who may often 
prefer to have their children out working, to have 
their children attend on a regular basis. 

 

Final Term Exams – great results! 
All of the 85 children we have results for so far 
passed, with 11 coming in the top 10. With classes 
of up to 65 students, this is a great result! The 13 
year 9 and 10 students are still waiting for their final 
results as they are marked at a District rather than school 
level. Throughout the year only 3 youth left the program 
due to marriage or leaving the slums. Such a small 
number of withdrawals is a very positive reflection on the 
effectiveness of the program. 
  

 
Above: A couple of the bright girls supported by 
the Kalimati Slums Education Scholarship Program 
 
This project is kindly sponsored by ‘Kathmandu Kids’ 
in Perth. 
 
ii. Kathmandu Valley Scholarship Program 
This is the 4th year this program has been running, and 

is now providing education scholarships to 75 needy 
children from around the Kathmandu Valley. These 
children generally have a single mother who does some 
form of manual labour work earning $30-50 per month, 
barely enough to pay the rent of a room and food. The 
opportunity to attend school, which some may never have 
had, is transforming their lives in the same way education 
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has done for the Sunrise and other children we support 
through education.  
Final Term Exam Results – Excellent! 
68 children passed last year, with only 2 failing. 
This is a great result given their difficult family situations. 
Of the children who passed, 6 attained Distinctions 
and 15 1st Division! Ten children are still waiting for 
results from District Board. 
 

 
Above: Ayusha Magar one of the young girls 
supported through the Kathmandu Valley 
Education Scholarship Program.  
 
This project is kindly sponsored by Paul Hameister 
from Melbourne.  
 
iii. Jhapa District - All About Eve’s Education 

Scholarship for Girls 
Through this project, which is now in its 3rd year, we 
now sponsor 86 children from the surrounding areas of 
Rajgadh Village in Jhapa District in South-Eastern Nepal. 
The standard of living of these families is extremely low, 
with the majority of families living in simple mud-dung 
houses. The parent/s rely on minimal daily wages earned 
on an ad-hoc basis through construction work and basic 
farming. 
 

Outstanding final term school results! 
In addition to attending school the children are required 
to help with household chores and often extra work to 
help earn the minimal income that these families rely on. 
So, we were absolutely thrilled to receive their 
great end of year results! 6 students came 1st in 
their class, 42 students came in the top 5, 72 
students came in the top 10 and only 3 students 
failed. 
 

This project is kindly sponsored by All About Eve from 
Sydney. 

 
Above: Some of the girls supported by the Jhapa 
Education Scholarship Program 
 
iv. Sindhupalchowk District 
This is the second year this program has been 
running, and now supports 43 children with 
education scholarships. Sindhupalchowk is one of the 
districts in Nepal with the highest incidences of child 
trafficking. In many cases, families voluntarily send their 
children to work in brothels in India. We hope to continue 
expanding our scholarship program here, so that we can 

help break this cycle by providing an alternative and 
positive solution for these families.  
 
As with all of our scholarship programs, the children are 
sponsored for all of their educational needs, including 
fees, books, uniforms, shoes, bags and stationery. 
 
This program is kindly sponsored by Paul Cody and 
family from the UK. 
 
All of the Education Scholarship Programs are 
closely monitored with our local staff conducting 
regular school and home visits.  

 

 
Above: Some of the children we sponsor in 
Sindhupalchowk District. 
 
v. Mustang District 
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This is the 2nd year of this Education Scholarship 
Program. Through this program we are providing 
educational support including all books, uniforms, shoes, 
bags and stationary to 56 of the most needy children 
in 7 schools throughout this district. 
 

  
Above: One of the girls supported by the Mustang 
Education Scholarship Program – at home with her 
family (parents are deaf and dumb) 
 
We would really like to expand these Education 
Scholarship Programs into more village areas, so if 

anyone is interested please contact 
emma@scai.org.au. Increasing the number of children 
educated and improving the quality of education in rural 
areas is vital for preventing many negative social issues 
such as trafficking, child labour, abuse and migration to 
the already over-populated and heavily polluted cities 
such as Kathmandu. A small amount of money goes a 
long way in rural Nepal – sponsor 10 children for 
less than $1000 per year. 
 

Community Training and Development 
Centres 
 

Benefiting over 620 students! 
 

1) Jorpati area in Kathmandu 
2) Kalimati Slums in Kathmandu 

 

i. Jorpati area 
This project was established in October 2008 to assist 
people from within the local community who lack skills, 
employment and income opportunities. Since its 
establishment, over 600 students have joined the 
centre to learn predominantly sewing, computing and 
English.   
 

This project is kindly sponsored by The Count 
Foundation in NSW. 
 
ii. Kalimati Slums 
This training centre within the Kalimati slums was 
established in April 2010, and provides training 
predominantly in sewing, Nepali and English literacy. 
The motivation behind this was that rather than simply 

providing Education Scholarships for over 100 children 
from the slums, we wanted to encourage the parents to 
develop their skills too so they can become more 
employable, earn a more regular salary and start to 
improve the overall standard of living of their family. 47 
new students have taken sewing training so far 
this year.  
 
This project is generously supported by ‘Kathmandu 
Kids’ in WA, along with the sponsorship of over 150 
children in the Kalimati Education Scholarship 
Program above. 

 
Sunrise Children’s Village  
In mid 2011 SCAI purchased just over 10,000 sqm 
(over 2.5 acres) of land on which to build Sunrise 
Children’s Village which was a very exciting 
milestone for Sunrise! The land, located around 20km 
north of Kathmandu city, in a village called Gurje, is an 
eco-friendly development that will contain 3 main 
facilities; 

1) A permanent home for the children of Sunrise 
Orphanage, made up of flats containing 1 
house mother and 10 children 
 

2) A School for the children in our care and for the 
children of local families. This is a partnership with 
the local community. The junior school will be 
housed on the existing community school land, with 
the middle and senior school on the new Sunrise land 
once the new school is completed in 2013. 
 

This year we have admitted over 50 new 
students from the local community, added 
class 9 and built a new block of classrooms to 
replace the previously dilapidated block.  
 

Core Sunrise team members have joined the 

School Management Committee and we have 
established a separate Financial Management 
Committee and Advisory Committee in addition 
to this, with representatives from both SCAI/Sunrise 
Orphanage and the local school community.  
 

The transition from a Govt/Community School 
to a Community Managed School is also in 
process which will give us and the local community 
greater autonomy and responsibility in all operations. 
 

3) A Training and Development Centre for the 
children in our care and members of the local 
community 

 

The main part of the children’s home and school 
buildings are set to commence very shortly, as 
soon as the monsoon rains subside!  
 

If you wish to be a part of this inspiring project or one of 
our other projects, please contact emma@scai.org.au. 

mailto:emma@scai.org.au
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Donations over $2 are tax deductible! 
 

 
Above: The old dilapidated classrooms (front) 
replaced with a new classroom block, which will 
form part of the junior school 
 

SCAI Australia 
Changes to SCAI Committee 
Deepa Rai officially joined the SCAI committee in 
the role of Secretary in April this year following the 
regretful resignation of Joan O’Connor.  

Deepa migrated to Australia from Nepal as a student in 

1998 and completed her Masters in Business Marketing 
from Victoria University. Since then, she has worked with 
different financial organisations specialising in 
superannuation funds.  
 

Deepa has a deep rooted interest in community work, in 
particular helping people and communities in need. She 
was actively involved with the Nepalese Community of 
Victoria in Melbourne over a number of years. For the last 
few years, she has been involved with SCAI as a 
supporter and volunteer and decided to take her 
involvement to a serious level as Secretary of the 
organisation. She is keen to use her networking skills to 
bring the message of SCAI closer to the broader 
communities in Australia and Nepal.  
Welcome Deepa! 
 
Joan has started her own very inspiring business (see 
www.globalcommunitesforpeace.com), so understandably 

needs to concentrate her time and energy on developing 
this. Joan is a wonderful woman and will no doubt be a 
great success - we wish you all the best Joan! 
 
We would also like to make a special note of 
thanks to Angus Sobels who has also recently had to 
resign due to work and family commitments. With a move 
to NZ and 4 children he has more than enough on his 
plate! Angus has been an invaluable member of the 
SCAI committee since January 2008. He will 
however continue to be involved with Sunrise as a 
member of the Public Fund Committee. Thank you 
Angus! 
 

New SCAI Ambassador  

Briony  Hume is a journalist with a career in television 
broadcasting spanning three decades, both in front of 
and behind the camera. From news and current affairs 
reporting, to producing documentaries and special event 
programming such as the Olympic Games, her work has 
brought her into contact with a wide array of interesting, 
challenging and thought-provoking people and events.   

Briony first visited Sunrise Orphanage as a 
volunteer in 2009, and has returned every year 
since, to stay at the orphanage, as well as document the 

children's lives and SCAI's work on video.   

As an ambassador, she looks forward to giving a 
personal perspective on the inspiring work 
undertaken by SCAI. There are so many generous 
supporters who allow SCAI’s plans to be put into effect, 
but not all of them get the chance to see the benefits 
with their own eyes. Briony feels very lucky to have 
witnessed the progress being made first-hand, and feels 
it is important to communicate what a difference such 
support makes to these children's lives, and their 
community's future.  Welcome Briony! 
 

“Dining at Sunset, Building Hope at 
Sunrise” 4th Annual Gala Dinner 
On September 1st SCAI will hold its 4th event in 
Adelaide to raise funds for the new Sunrise 
Children’s Village being constructed in Nepal. 
 

It will be another unique, fun filled night of entertainment 
and will include a delicious 3-course dinner, premium 
wines, a DJ, a lively market offering authentic Nepalese 
items for sale, along with live and silent auctions 
featuring a range of great items not to be missed! 
 

We also have a special guest, Mountaineer Paul 
Hameister with breathtaking footage from his Award 
Winning Documentary 'Everest the Promise', and a 

Q&A session with our wonderful MC and new 
Ambassador to Sunrise, Briony Hume. 
 

It will be held at Walford Anglican School for Girls and 
tickets cost $120. Don’t miss out on tickets - book 
online now via www.scai.org.au! 
 

Thank you again to everyone that made the events in 
Sydney, Melbourne and Adelaide in 2011 a great success. 
We are sure this year will be equally as great! 
 

A final thank you to not only those that support 
our events in various ways, but also to all of our 
monthly donors. You are the backbone of our 
work, and without your support, none of our work 
would be possible.  

 
Sincere thanks  

The Sunrise Team 

http://www.globalcommunitesforpeace.com/
http://www.scai.org.au/

